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The Honorable Ken Salazar 
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1849 C Street, N.W. 

Washington, D.C. 20240 

Dear Secretary Salazar: 

March 27, 2013 

EDWARD J. MARKEY, MA 
RANKING DEMOCRATIC MEMBER 

PETER A. DEFAZIO, OR 
ENI F.H. FALEOMAVAEGA, AS 
FRANK PALLONE, JR., NJ 
GRACE F. NAPOLITANO, CA 
RUSH HOLT, NJ 
RAUL M. GRIJALVA, AZ 
MADELEINE Z. BORDALLO, GU 
J IM COSTA, CA 
GREGORIO KlliLi CAMACHO SABLAN, CNMI 
NIKI TSONGAS, MA 
PEDRO R. PIERLUISI, PR 
COlLEEN W. HANABUSA, HI 
TONY CARDENAS, CA 
STEVEN HORSFORD, NV 
JARED HUFFMAN, CA 
RAUL RUIZ, CA 
CAROL SHEA·PORTER, NH 
ALAN LOWENTHAL, CA 
JOE GARCIA. FL 
MAnHEW CARTWRIGHT, PA 

JEFFREY DUNCAN 
DEMOCRA TIC STAFF DIRECTOR 

As you know, for more than two years the Committee on Natural Resources 
("Committee") has been conducting oversight on issues regarding the Department of the 
Interior's and the Office of Surface Mining, Reclamation and Enforcement's ("OSM") handling 
of the decision to toss aside and ultimately rewrite the 2008 Stream Buffer Zone Rule. More 
than a month ago the Department received a formal inquiry letter asking for an update on the 

status of the Department's rewrite of the Stream Buffer Zone Rule, and the status of the ongoing 
litigation related to the Department's rulemaking effort. 

Due to the limited nature of the requests, and the significant amount of time that has 
passed since this request was made, it is very disappointing that nothing has been received from 

the Department on this matter. The deadline of March 8, 2013 has passed and it is unacceptable 
that no response has been received, no answers given, and that there continues to be no 
transparency from the Department on the status of this rulemaking or what resources are 
currently being spent on the rulemaking and the corresponding litigation. 

A thorough response on behalf of the Department is important for the Committee to carry 
out its oversight responsibilities. Through this letter, it is again requested that the Department 
produce the information and documents requested in the February 22,2013 letter. 

llL-lk Doc Hastings 
Chairman 
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